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OUTDOOR SUNDAY GATHERING PLANS AND GUIDELINES

Our tentative plan is to host a family-style service on our front lawn on June 7th (a shorter service with no formal
kids ministry). Should weather fail to cooperate, all be will encouraged to engage via the digital platform.
Assuming that the June 7th gathering is a positive experience and that there aren't any overarching concerns
coming out of that time together, we'll host a second outdoor service on our front lawn on June 21st. On the basis
of how those first two gatherings go, we'll determine whether it's best to continue meeting biweekly or to make the
shift into weekly outdoor gatherings. As leadership, we will approach the month of June with a commitment to (1)
thinking through any future phase-two strategies and (2) being open to return to a digital-only platform if need be.

Please do your best to maintain a social distance of at least six feet from other family units from the time you arrive
on campus to the time you depart.

We will not be providing seating. Instead, we ask that you bring your own blanket or chairs. Please be mindful to
establish at least six feet between your seating area and the seating areas of those around you. You're welcome to
bring a pop-up tent in order to provide coverage from the sun. If you do, we ask that you set up toward the back or
farthest sides of the lawn so as not to inhibit anyone else’s view of the stage.

Parents will need to coach and monitor their children on following these guidelines. We will not be providing any
resources or activities for children, so please bring whatever resources or activities you deem best to help in
practicing these guidelines. (We will continue to provide weekly digital kids ministry content for now via Facebook
and Youtube.)

We will not have greeters, nor will we be handing out any bulletins or flyers.
Hand sanitizer will be accessible on both sides of the property.

Due to the brightness of the sun and the challenge it presents in seeing any sort of content that we might project
onto a screen, we won't have a screen set up outside for song lyrics, sermon slides, or announcements. Instead, we
will provide a link that you can access via a digital device that will include the content that we believe will best help
you to follow along with the service. (For those continuing to follow our streamed services from home, nothing will
change regarding song lyrics, sermon slides, etc.)

We will not pass an offering basket during the service. Instead, offering boxes will be made accessible on either
side of the lawn. Feel free to give of your tithes and offerings before the service, after the service, or following the
sermon during our closing time of worship through song. You're also welcome to give online.

If you're a Christian, we invite you to participate in the Lord’s Supper. Individual prepackaged communion
elements will be made available on either side of the lawn. Prior to your arrival, those elements will be put out by a
Connect Team member wearing gloves and a mask. Feel free to grab a cup and take it to your seating area with
you. Or if you'd prefer, you're welcome to come and grab a cup after the sermon as you're accustomed to doing.
We simply ask that you continue to be mindful of social distancing practices as you come.

The main restrooms will be accessible, having been established on a weekly cleaning and disinfecting cycle.
However, we ask that you do your best to keep occupancy to one family unit at a time. The restroom doors will be
propped open and a privacy screen will be set up at the entry of each restroom ensuring hands-free access
without compromising privacy. In addition, we've installed hands-free faucets, hands-free soap dispensers and
lidless trashcans. Please practice proper hand washing, especially when using the restrooms.

After the service, we ask that you please clean up your area, including any and all trash. There will be trashcans
accessible on both sides of the lawn.

Anyone who falls into the vulnerable category, has been diagnosed with COVID-19, has been exposed to
someone with COVID-19, or is exhibiting signs of sickness should remain home and view our Sunday Gatherings
online.

In the event of inclement weather, we will cancel any given outdoor gathering by 9pm the evening before via email
and social media, encouraging participation that week via the digital platform.



